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St. Patrick-St. Anthony Church  
285 Church Street  
Hartford, Connecticut
October 29, 2023   
Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time

You shall love the Lord, your God, with all your heart, with all your soul,
and with all your mind. This is the greatest and the first commandment.

The second is like it: You shall love your neighbor as yourself.

The Pharisees Question Jesus, James Tissot, 1836-1902; Brooklyn Museum
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Open Minds
Open Doors

Open Hearts

+
Celebration of the Eucharist

Masks are optional at all Masses
Saturday Evening Mass of Anticipation
4:00 pm		  Livestream available

Sunday Masses
8:00 am			
10:00 am		  Livestream available 
			   (Special “Mask Only” section available)
11:45 am		
5:00 pm			

Weekday Masses
7:30 am			
12:05 pm		  Livestream available

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Masks are required for everyone during Reconciliation

Monday, Wednesday, Friday	  11:15  to 11:45 am

Saturday			    3:15 to 3:45 pm

St. Patrick-St. Anthony Church and 
The Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry

285 Church Street, Hartford, Connecticut 06103 
tel 860-756-4034 • info@spsact.org • www.spsact.org

We are a welcoming and dynamic community of Christian disciples. Rooted in the Franciscan experience of the Roman Catholic 
tradition, we proactively endeavor to extend hospitality both at the Eucharistic Table and as we minister reciprocally and in solidarity 
among the alienated and the poor, nurturing the mind, body, and spirit in the Greater Hartford Community. All are welcome!

Monday, Oct 30: 	 Rom 8:12-17; Lk 13:10-17
Tuesday, Oct 31: 	 Rom 8:18-25; Lk 13:18-21
Wednesday, Nov 1: 	  Rv 7:2-4, 9-14; Ps 24:1-6; 1 Jn 3:1-3; 		
	 Mt 5:1-12a
Thursday, Nov 2: 	 Wis 3:1-9; Ps 23:1-6; Rom 5:5-11 or 		
	 6:3-9; Jn 6:37-40
Friday, Nov 3: 	 Rom 9:1-5; Lk 14:1-6
Sunday, Nov 5: 	 Mal 1:14b — 2:2b, 8-10; Ps 131:1-3; 1 	
	 Thes 2:7b-9, 13; Mt 23:1-12

Go to http://www.usccb.org/ for readings online.

Daily Mass Readings

Parish Office Hours
Monday - Saturday: 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Sunday: 9:00 am to 1:00 pm

Presenting the Gifts at Masses
If you have requested the intention for one 
of the Weekend Masses and would like to 
bring up the gifts in the offertory procession, 
please make yourself known to one of our 

Sacristans prior to the start of the Mass.

Watch Online:
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Facebook

https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-YouTube

https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Streamspot

The Solemnity of All Saints and 
Commemoration of All Souls

We will celebrate the feast of the Solemnity of All Saints on 
November 1st at 7:30 am and 12:05 pm. On Thursday, November 
2nd, we celebrate the Commemoration of All Souls with Masses 
at the usual times as well as a special Mass of Remembrance at 
7:00 pm to remember those who have died in the past year. We 
invite everyone to come to this beautiful and moving liturgy. 
Livestream Available at www.spsact.org

http://www.usccb.org/
http://www.spsact.org
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The Pastor’s Corner

Win Two Tickets to See Andrea Bocelli in Concert!

A raffle drawing will be held on Sunday, November 12, for 
two tickets to the Andrea Bocelli concert in the XL Center 

on Saturday, December 9, at 7:30 PM.  The prize also includes 
dinner for two at Salute on Trumbull Street and free parking.

Raffle tickets are $10 each and can be purchased after weekend 
Masses, in the parish office, or on our website, spsact.org.

October 29, 2023

Dear Parishioners and Friends,

She’s back! After more than a year, the painting of the Blessed 
Mother in our Chapel of Our Lady of the Angels has been restored 
and returned to its place on the east wall. You might recall that I 
had written about the unfortunate fall the painting took in October 
of last year. Sometime during the night, the wire on the back of the 
frame came loose, and the painting – in its heavy, ornate frame 
– fell to the floor, setting off the alarm system. The painting itself 
was not badly damaged, but the frame was, requiring professional 
repair and restoration.

Eventually we located Vladimir Dumansky, a native of Ukraine, who 
operates a studio in Bloomfield where he restores art works, mainly 
paintings. Our painting was delivered to him in December 2022, 
and after a long wait, it was returned on October 17th. I am grateful 
to our parishioners, Steve Balkun and Michael Boone, who worked 
to rehang the painting – very securely! – in its usual location.

I am also very grateful to Jacqueline (Jackie) Wilson and her family 
for their generous gift which enabled us to restore the painting. I 
met Jackie back in May and I talked with her about what happened 
to the painting, and she responded with a gift that covered the cost 
of the restoration. Sadly, Jackie died a few months later, so she will 
not be able to see the fruit of her generosity. 

Our painting is a very fine copy 
of Bartolomé Estaban Murillo’s 
“Immaculate Conception of 
El Escorial” which is now in 
the Prado Museum in Madrid, 
Spain. Painted between 1660 
and 1665, it was purchased 
by Charles III in Seville. It was 
then part of the collection of 
Charles IV, after which it was 
listed among his collections in 
the Casita del Príncipe in the 

Escorial, the monastery and royal residence outside Madrid. I would 
be very interested in knowing how this particular piece came to St. 
Patrick-St. Anthony. If anyone has any knowledge of when it was 
acquired, please let me know!

This coming week we will celebrate All 
Saints Day on Wednesday, November 1st, 
with Masses at 7:30 AM and 12:05 PM. On 
Thursday, November 2nd, we observe All 
Souls Day. In addition to our regular Mass-
es, we will celebrate our annual Mass of Re-
membrance at 7:00 PM for parishioners or 
family members  of parishioners who died during the past year. This 
Mass has become a treasured part of the life of our parish, and this 
year the Requiem of Maurice Duruflé will be sung by our choirs un-
der the direction of Dr. Gabriel Löfvall, with Dr. Ezequiel Menendez 
accompanying on the organ. Afterwards, everyone is invited into 
the friary gardens to walk among the memorial lanterns as well as 
to enjoy some light refreshments in the Friary Meeting Room.

Several parishioners have asked me about how we can respond 
to the conflict in the Middle East between Israel and Hamas. We 
are working to integrate prayer, education and dialog as a way for 
all of us to understand the current the situation, and how each of 
us might be able to contribute to a more peaceful world. So stay 
tuned!

Please continue to send your photos for our Parish Christmas Tree. 
I think the photo ornaments will be the highlight of our Christmas 
decor! Email your digital file to tshreenan@gmail.com and please 
include the names of the individuals in the photo. We can also scan 
a print photo if you prefer.

Fr. Tim Shreenan, O.F.M.
Pastor



4

Ongoing Adult Faith Formation Programs 

For full program descriptions, Zoom links, and more infor-
mation, please go to https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-AFF.

Group Spiritual Reflection: 
Monday, October 30, in-person, 12:40 to 1:40 pm

Tuesday, October 31, on Zoom, 12:30 to1:30 pm 

In Quiet Prayer: 
Wednesday, November 1, 7:30-8:00 am on Zoom

Taproot
Wednesday, November 1,  11:00 a.m.-12:00 pm on Zoom

Drumming Circle:  
Mondays, November 6, December 4 
6:30 to 7:30 pm in the church
Did you know that drumming is good for the spirit as 
well as the heart and mind! Please join us for an eve-
ning of African drumming rhythms once a month in 
the church. Anyone can learn to drum - no musical ex-
perience is needed. If you have a drum, please bring 
it with you.  Let us know if you need a drum by calling the parish office, 
860-756-4034. First-time participants, please arrive by 6:15 pm.  	          

Facilitator: Elaine Wiatr	           Sponsored by the Women of Hope

Praying with Sacred Scripture
Wednesdays,  November 1 & 15, 7:00-8:00 pm in-person. 

Please consider joining us for “lectio divina” (divine reading.) It is a 
prayerful reading of a bible passage in order to discern its message 
for each of us today. We have found that meeting in person gives 
the experience greater intimacy and impact. If you haven’t tried 
it yet, please do! The process is simple and will be explained each 
time, and sharing is welcome, but optional.  

Co-facilitators:  Sheila Denion and John Lemega

Advent Daytime Retreat:  
The Art of the Jesse Tree
Tuesday, December 5

Begin your Advent Retreat Day with our 12:05 Mass.  
Come over to the Franciscan Center for a light lunch from 
12:30-1:00 pm.
The presentation and prayer will take place in the Center from 
1:00-4:00 pm.

Along with the Advent wreath and Advent calendar, the Jesse Tree 
is a popular tradition of the season in which we prepare for the 
birth of Jesus. Dating back to the Middle Ages, the Jesse Tree is a 
representation of the ancestors of Jesus, taking its name from the 
prophecy of Isaiah (11:1): “A shoot shall sprout from the stump of 
Jesse, and from his roots a bud shall blossom.”  Join us for an after-
noon in early Advent as we explore the various ways in which the 
Jesse Tree has been pictured from the Middle Ages to the present 
day in illuminated manuscripts, stained glass windows, painting, 
and sculpture. Afterwards, we will create our own Jesse Tree with 
specially designed “ornaments” representing the men and women 
who figured prominently in the history of ancient Israel, leading to 
Joseph and Mary and the birth of Jesus in Bethlehem. 

Presenter: Fr. Tim Shreenan, O.F.M.

$25.00 includes lunch; please go to https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Jes-
se-Lunch to register.

$20.00 for presentation only; please go to https://tinyurl.com/SP-
SA-Jesse-NL to register.

Royal Psalms: The “Anointed One”
Thursdays on Zoom, November 2,  9, 16, 30 and December 7, 14
10:30-11:30 am

"You are my child, today I have become your Father” (Ps 2, verse 
2b).  While the Christian expectation of the Messiah is fulfilled in 
Jesus, the reference to the Messiah in the psalms is attached to the 
"anointed one" of the Davidic line of kings. While YHWH is king of 
all creation and reigns with divine power from heaven, his "anoint-
ed one" rules on earth under YHWH's protection and instruction.  
In this series, we will discuss the figure of the "anointed one" as he 
appears in the psalms.

Please register and receive the Zoom link by going to https://ti-
nyurl.com/SPSA-Royal-Psalms

Presenter: Fr. Francis Soucy, OFM

https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-AFF
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Jesse-Lunch
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Jesse-Lunch
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Jesse-NL
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Jesse-NL
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Royal-Psalms
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Royal-Psalms
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Do you Knit or Crochet or 
want to learn how? 

 
Calling all who knit or crochet and those who would 
like to learn these art forms.  You are invited to 
contribute your time and talent to the Prayer Shawl 
Ministry at St. Patrick - St. Anthony Church.  
 
We are in need of new people to join us in this prayerful and rewarding ministry.  
 
For the past 12 months, the Prayer Shawl Ministers have been gathering both virtually and in-
person for our bi-monthly meetings!  And, yes, you can * learn * how to knit or crochet 
through Zoom.  Our experienced ministers are skilled teachers as well. Please JOIN US!  
 

If the winter blues threaten to dampen your spirits ~ please consider attending our gatherings 
for enjoyable storytelling and ministry knitted together! 

 
Our virtual monthly meetings take place on Mondays from 7:00-8:00 p.m. 

January 9     February 13 March 13   April 10   May 8   June 12 
Our in-person monthly meetings take place on Thursdays from 10:30 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

January 26     February 23 March 30   April 27   May 25   June 29 
 
Please consider joining us to learn the art of making Prayer Shawls and to help us continue to 

reach out to others in our community through this ministry of 
love. 

"Shawls ... made for centuries universal and embracing, 
symbolic of an inclusive, unconditionally loving, God. 

They wrap, enfold, comfort, cover, give solace, 
mother, hug, shelter and beautify. 

Those who have received these shawls have been uplifted and affirmed,  
as if given wings to fly above their troubles..." 

  Written in 1998 by: Janet Severi Bristow 
Copyright ©2013 

  
 
For more information and the Zoom meeting link,  
contact Janet Bristow at janetbristow@sbcglobal.net or  
you may also call the parish office at 860-756-4034, x.113 and  
leave your contact information. Pat Curtis will get back to you 
with information. 

Prayer Shawl Ministry
Join this wonderful and prayerful ministry. 
Our next meetings:

Monday, November 13, 10:30 am to 12:00 pm

Mass Intentions for the Week
Saturday, October 28, 2023
4:00 PM	 Intentions for Anthony Rosal & Maria Rosal

Sunday, October 29, 2023 
8:00 AM	  
10:00 AM 	 Living & Deceased Members of the Ladies Guild 
11:45 AM	 For the Palestine Christians 
5:00 PM	 For St. Genevieve Parish			 

Monday, October 30, 2023 
7:30 AM	 For Our Parishioners 
12:05 PM	 Tom Picone

Tuesday, October 31, 2023 
7:30 AM	 Arlene & Wilson daSilva and All Souls
12:05 PM	 Maria Amelia & Antonio Cunha Rodrigues

Wednesday, November 1, 2023 
7:30 AM	 Deceased members of the Perez-Jimenez Family 
12:05 PM	 Jackie Welsh & Jane Wheatall

Thursday, November 2, 2023
7:30 AM	 Nieves-Curbelo Families
12:05 PM	 Deceased Members of Our Lady of Grace Society

Friday, November 3, 2023
7:30 AM	 Concetta Gianni
12:05 PM	 Perez-Rosal & Galimba-Rosal Families

Saturday, November 4, 2023
4:00 PM	 Tom Theurkauf, Sr, 20th Anniversary

Sunday, November 5, 2023 
8:00 AM	 Thomas Dahlgren, 1st Anniversary 
10:00 AM 	 Monaco & Masciulli Families 
11:45 AM	 Deceased memebrs of the St. Valentine Society 
5:00 PM	 Joan L. Humphrey

Please Pray for the Sick
Paula Molitar, Joseph Shertick, Greg Reed, Kathryn Eagers, 
Tommie Henry, Cecy Mickey,  
Syl Ciraulo, Mary Ertel, Mary Joyce 
Castafero, Tim Hindman,  
Bobby Lombardo, John Gannon, 
Susan Degennaro, Michael Boone and 
Deborah Godin.

Clare Gallery’s new exhibit! 
Clare Gallery’s final 20th Anniversary exhibition, Color and Iden-
tity: A Visual Conversation, reveals national artist Stanwyck 
Cromwell’s ongoing artistic journey. Cromwell is originally from 
Guyana.  His artwork is a visual representation of the nostalgic 
memories of his Guyanese home, Caribbean influences of the West 

Indies (including its spirituality), as well 
as his experiences living in New England 
- specifically Hartford, CT. He has a love 
and respect for the West End community 
in Hartford and teaching at The Art-
ists Collective and Capital Community 
College. He immigrated as a young man 
and states, “I grew up in a time when 
you worked hard and your word was 
your bond.” He associated with people 

from all walks of life. Those unique and varied conversations have 
made their way into his work. The artworks are rich hybrid abstract 
expressions of his Guyanese home blended with his American 
experiences. Cromwell states: “Even though I left home, I never left 
home.”
A panel discussion:  Sunday, November 19, 1-2 pm. 

Panelists will include the artist; John Motley, past president of the 
Amistad Center for Art & Culture and of the Wadsworth Museum 
of Art; and Fiona Vernal, Associate Professor, History and Africana 
Studies at the University of Connecticut.

Church Temperature Advisory 
We will be switching over to our 
heating system on November 1st.
It may be a bit nippy during Masses 
this weekend. You may want to 
bring your coats with you. 
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Anointing Mass and Luncheon
Saturday, November 18, 2023 at 11:00 am

Parishioners wishing to 
receive the Sacrament of the 
Sick are invited to an Anoint-
ing Mass in the church on 
Saturday, November 18, 2023 
at 11:00 am. Parishioners as 
well as their family members and caregivers are invited.

There will be a luncheon held after the Mass in the Franciscan 
Center. If you plan to attend the luncheon, please RSVP by 
scanning or clicking on the QR Code below which will take you 
to https://spsact.org/lunch-rsvp-november-2023/, and filling 
out the form. You can also call our parish office at (860) 756-
4034 to let us know how many will be accompanying you and 
any dietary restriction or allergies. (Please RSVP by Monday, 
November 13, 2023 so that we can be sure we to have enough 
meals for everyone.)  

We encourage anyone coping with chronic illness or disease 
(heart, cancer, respiratory ailments, diabetes, etc.); those with 
the disease of alcoholism or other addictions; those suffering 
from any mental health issues; anyone facing surgery; those 

experiencing aging with its limitations, fears 
and isolation; or any others who are seriously 
ill to join us together with family members and 
caregivers that day.  

The Annual Ladies Guild Bake & Craft Sale 
And Teacup Christmas Corner

The Ladies Guild is sponsoring their Annual 
Bake & Craft Sale and Tea Cup Christmas Corner 
after all Masses on Saturday, November 11 and 
Sunday, November 12.

Your support will assist the Guild in its many ministries, in particu-
lar, our scholarship fund.  Bring home a delicious cake or pie, bread 
or cookies…and for those “crafty” members of the parish, please 
share your talent with us. Don’t forget to take a chance on the 
Christmas Corner, once again, offering many exciting prizes.

Prize drawing will be held at the Ladies Guild December 10th 
Christmas Party.

Come enjoy coffee at Community Sunday and this exciting Ladies 
Guild Event.

Volunteer Opportunities:
Help with Memorial Lanterns...

Sunday, October 29 - 9:15 am to 11:30ish, outdoors We 
will need 3 people to lay out the grid pattern and secure 
the lantern bases into the ground.  
Sunday, October 29 - 9:15 am to 11:30ish, indoors We 
will need 3-5 individuals to unpack the lanterns, wipe 
them down, test the lantern ”caps” to see whether the 
screws will work and clean up of any old labels. 

Wednesday, November 1st 12:40 (after the 12:05 
mass) outdoor and indoor opportunities. We will need 
2-4 people to place the lanterns in the bases, 1 person to 
manage and supervise the placement in alphabetic order 
outside, 1 person to manage the labelling order inside, 
2-3 people inside to light candles, place them in the 
lanterns, secure the lids.

Please let us know if you are available to help - even if 
you can only commit an hour after mass that would be 
wonderful!

Weekend Volunteer Opportunities

Weekends at St. Patrick – St. Anthony don’t simply “happen”. 
Many volunteers work together to help us gather as a com-
munity during and outside of Mass. Please consider whether 
these volunteer opportunities might be a way for you to share 
your gifts with us!

•	 Sacristan at weekend Masses 
•	 Livestream camera operator at 4:00pm or 10:00am 

Masses
•	 Front desk greeter in the church office before and 

during 8:00am Mass on Sundays.
•	 Front desk greeter in office from 11:00am to 1:30pm.
•	 Livestream camera operator at 4:00pm or 10:00am 

Masses

For more information, go to www.spsact.org/current-volun-
teer-opportunities/.

https://spsact.org/lunch-rsvp-november-2023/
http://www.spsact.org/current-volunteer-opportunities/
http://www.spsact.org/current-volunteer-opportunities/
https://spsact.org/lunch-rsvp-november-2023/
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Pope Francis’ Prayer for Peace

             ord God of peace, hear our prayer!

We have tried so many times and over so many years to resolve our conflicts by our 
own powers and by the force of our arms. How many moments of hostility and 
darkness have we experienced; how much blood has been shed; how many lives have 
been shattered; how many hopes have been buried… But our efforts have been in 
vain.

Now, Lord, come to our aid! Grant us peace, teach us peace; guide our steps in the 
way of peace. Open our eyes and our hearts, and give us the courage to say: “Never 
again war!”; “With war everything is lost”. Instill in our hearts the courage to take 
concrete steps to achieve peace.

Lord, God of Abraham, God of the Prophets, God of Love, you created us and you 
call us to live as brothers and sisters. Give us the strength daily to be instruments of 
peace; enable us to see everyone who crosses our path as our brother or sister. Make 
us sensitive to the plea of our citizens who entreat us to turn our weapons of war 
into implements of peace, our trepidation 
into confident trust, and our quarreling into 
forgiveness.

Keep alive within us the flame of hope, so that 
with patience and perseverance we may opt 
for dialogue and reconciliation. In this way 
may peace triumph at last, and may the words 
“division”, “hatred” and “war” be banished 
from the heart of every man and woman. 
Lord, defuse the violence of our tongues and 
our hands. Renew our hearts and minds, so 
that the word which always brings us together 
will be “brother”, and our way of life will 
always be that of: Shalom, Peace, Salaam!

Amen.

L
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The following items are needed: 
 

• Frozen turkeys 
(no fresh or live turkeys please) 

• Bags/boxes of stuffing mix 
• Canned vegetables (Large cans) 

DUE TO LIMITED STORAGE, WE CANNOT ACCEPT ANY TURKEYS BEFORE OR 
AFTER SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2023. THE DRIVE ENDS AT 12 NOON. 

Items collected will benefit 
the House of Bread. 

Sponsored by our 
Confirmation Candidates 

285 Church Street 
Hartford, CT 06103 

860-756-4034 
info@spsact.org 

There will be a collection point outside of the Franciscan 
Center for Urban Ministry from 7:30 am to 12 noon 

on Sunday, November 12th ONLY. 

 Please, NO 
TARDY 

TURKEYS! 
Thanks. 
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Offering Envelopes
Did you know... 

we do not require offering envelopes if you 
make your donations via online giving. 

If you would like to discontinue the envelopes, please contact the 
parish office at 860-756-4034 or info@spsact.org.

Oaxaca, Mexico - December 9 to16, 2023
St. Francis BuildsSt. Francis Builds is headed to Oaxaca, Mexico this Advent from 
Dec. 9 to 16 and Fr. Mike would like you to join him. The group, 
along with members of the non profit,  Friends of Pimpollo, will 
help to build a school in Oaxaca. Further information about the 
organization is found here:  www.friendsofpimpollo.org.

If you are over 18 years (or under 18 and accompanied by a 
parent) and interested in this trip, please contact both Terry 
Sabonis at:  ts428@georgetown.edu and Beth Hood at 
bhood134@gmail.com or text at 301-578-6150.  Se habla 
espanol.  

We would especially love to include first-time volunteers and 
members of diverse language communities!  Trip cost is approxi-
mately $1,000, plus airfare; limited scholarships are available. 

To view the video from the July 2023 trip, please go to 
https://tinyurl.com/4yzmr2e8.

Tuesday Hot Meal:
Did you know...

We have been serving close to 80 
meals each week and are always 
looking for dishes and ingredients and help with prep and serving.  
The Tuesday meal process starts at 2:00 pm, serving starts at 4:00 pm 
let us know if you are interested in volunteering for either role! 

Pound of Pasta:  For each of the following Tuesday pasta dinners 
there are plenty of opportunities open for folks to drop off a pound 
of your favorite pasta dish - if you want to drop it off on the week-
end before Mass we can pop it in the freezer. 

Build community while building a house!
Join others from our SPSA and Francis-
can Center Community on Saturdays, 
November 18 and December 9 from 8:00 
am to 3:00 pm. We will be working on a 

house in Hartford. Specific skills not required, but enthusiasm and 
a willing to learn are welcome!! If interested in signing up or for 
more info, contact Sue O'Donnell by going to https://spsact.org/
contact-form-for-habitat-for-humanity/ and filling out the contact 
form.

Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry

Weekly Offerings
October 16 to October 22, 2023

Online:  $10,049.23    
Weekly Offering:  $6,383.23

Total for Operating Budget:  $16,432.23

World Mission Sunday Collection: $2,034.00

Corpus Christi School Open House
Could a Catholic school education be the answer to your prayers?
Corpus Christi School of Wethersfield is delighted to be back to 
fully collaborative learning and school wide events.Students 
benefit from small class sizes and personalized attention. Come 
and experience the Corpus Christi School difference firsthand! 
We are hosting a special Election Day Open House on Tuesday, 
November 8th from 8:30 – 10:30 am atCorpus Christi School, 581 
Silas Deane Highway. Prospective students and their families are 
invited to attend while classes are in session. Tours will be avail-
able; teachers, students, and parents will be on hand to answer 
questions. The school encompasses PreK - 8 th grade. To regis-
ter, please visit our website at  https://corpuschristischoolct.
org/ or call 860-529-5487.

mailto:info%40spsact.org?subject=Discontinue%20Offering%20Envelopes
http://www.friendsofpimpollo.org
https://tinyurl.com/4yzmr2e8
https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-habitat-for-humanity/
https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-habitat-for-humanity/
https://corpuschristischoolct.org/ 
https://corpuschristischoolct.org/ 
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We cordially invite you to join us!

The St. Patrick - St. Anthony Ladies Guild, founded in 1938, takes the
Blessed Virgin Mary as their model of Christian discipleship. 

The Ladies Guild serves the parish through a variety of programs and
projects (e.g., making baptismal garments for children baptized in the parish;
supporting the many Franciscan Center Programs; and awarding annual
scholarships to parish students in elementary, middle, and high schools.)
These programs and projects are supported by fundraising events. 

In addition, the Ladies Guild hosts a variety of spiritual events for its
members including May Crowning. 

Marianne Midura, President
20 Torwood Street
Hartford, CT 06114
midura20@comcast.net

Join us or renew your membership!
Please complete the form and send to:

New member Renewal

Name

Address

Telephone

Email

Member @ $10 Junior Member @ $5 Life Member @ $100

I can help with (check as many as you want)...
Baking or Crafts Meetings Fundraisers Hem Baptismal Garments
Other:

St. Patrick - St. Anthony Ladies Guild Membership Registration or Renewal

ST. PATRICK - ST. ANTHONY LADIES GUILD
founded 1938
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PASTORAL STAFF
Fr. Timothy J. Shreenan, O.F.M., Pastor, tshreenan@gmail.com
Fr. William Beaudin, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Guardian,  
     wlbeaudin@gmail.com

Patricia Curtis, Pastoral Associate, pcurtis@spsact.org

Kristina DiDominzio, Business Manager, kdidominzio@spsact.org

Allison Holst-Grubbe, Director of Community Engagement,
     aholstgrubbe@spsact.org

Fr. Michael Johnson, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Director of Franciscan 
     Center for Urban Ministry, mikeinbolivia@gmail.com

Fr. John Leonard, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar, jleonard@spsact.org

Dr. Gabriel Löfvall, Director of Music Ministry, glofvall@spsact.org

Fr. A. Francis Soucy, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Senior Associate Friar, 
afsofm@gmail.com

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
Carolyn Abramo, Parish & Center Administrative Assistant, 
     cabramo@spsact.org

Sarah Christopher, Parish Communications Director,  
     schristopher@spsact.org

Stacie Mawson, Saturday Receptionist, smawson@spsact.org

Barbara Sullivan, Saturday Receptionist, bsullivan@spsact.org

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION STAFF
Deborah Pelletier, Religious Ed Team Coordinator, 
     dpelletier@spsact.org

Sarah Christopher, Catechesis of the Good Shepherd

Mary Gray, Family Program

Lauren Kasperowski, Traditional Program

Faith VosWinkel, Confirmation

Abigail Sheehan, 7th & 8th Grade

MAINTENANCE STAFF
Gilberto Lisboa, Church Custodian

St. Patrick - St. Anthony Staff

Click This Box or go to  
https://spsact.org/all-news-and-events/  

to Keep Up with Everything Happening at  
St. Patrick - St. Anthony and  

The Franciscan Center for Urban Minsitry

We are here to serve you...
We are here to serve you. The programs and ministries listed below 
are just a sampling of our many offerings. Please go to www.spsact.
org or call the Parish Office at  860-756-4034 for more information.

Baptism: Baptism of infants and young children may be celebrated 
during Sunday Mass and Group Baptisms on the 1st Saturday of 
each month outside of the season of Lent.  
Patricia Curtis, Pastoral Associate; 860-756-4034, EXT. 113.

Matrimony: The Sacrament of Marriage at St. Patrick-St. Anthony 
Church are celebrated Friday and Saturdays. The Bride or Groom 
should contact Carolyn Abramo, Wedding Manager; 860-756-4034, 
EXT. 111 or https://spsact.org/wedding-request-form/  to begin 
preparation for Marriage, normally one year in advance and before 
any other arrangements are made for a reception.

Pastoral Care Outreach Minstry: We offer holistic care in collabo-
ration with the parish staff (friars, ministry coordinators, and parish 
nurses). Members of this team are responsible for visiting parishio-
ners at home or in long term and short term care facilities. Fr. John 
Leonard, O.F.M.; 860-756-4034, EXT. 129.

Prayer Network: The St. Patrick–St. Anthony Prayer Network con-
sists of approximately fifty parishioners who commit themselves to 
praying daily for those in need. https://spsact.org/prayer-network-
prayer-request/ or Parish Office; 860-756-4034.

Open Hearts LGBTQ+ Ministry: This ministry consists of two 
Groups: Open Hearts holds monthly fellowship meetings, and 
Friends and Family (LGBTQ+) Support Ministry, which supports 
members and allies of the LGBTQ+ community. 
For information on Open Hearts:
https://spsact.org/contact-open-hearts-ministry/
For information on Friends and Family contact: 
 https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-friends-family-ministry/

Volunteering and Outreach Ministry Information:  
St. Patrick-St. Anthony invites individuals to give freely of their time 
and expertise in order to make a difference. Our volunteers partic-
ipate in liturgical ministries as well as other forms of service to the 
church, the Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry and the communi-
ty at large. Allison Holst-Grubbe, Director of Community Engagement; 
aholstgrubbe@spsact.org; 860-756-4034, EXT. 110.
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